Wednesday 27th November
P&C meeting & AGM 6.30pm

Wednesday 11th December
K-6 Presentation day

Thursday 12th December
Gateways Senior

Friday 13th December
Gateways Junior

Wednesday 18th December
Students’ final day of school

Thursday 6th February 2025
First day Term 1 for all students
and
Swimming carnival Years 3 -6
and competitors in Year 2

Dear parents and carers,

We recently celebrated School Counsellor and School
Psychologist Recognition Day. This year’s theme, ‘Little
Moments, Lasting Change’, reflects the significant impact
our school counselling service makes in strengthening our
students’' wellbeing and development. We are so
fortunate to have the wealth of expertise from Monica
Pinkus and Mary Curtis who serve our community with
pride. We are grateful for their skills, dedication and
professionalism.

Every day our school counsellors and school psychologists
provide critical moments of listening, understanding and
connection. These important specialist staff counsel
students; assess those with specific wellbeing and
learning needs; and collaborate with support networks
both inside and outside of schools to support students’
social, emotional and academic development.


https://schoolsnsw-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/karen_sorenson_det_nsw_edu_au/EVBOQac-IFlFvJGiE0D0t4oB-vfRNmVDSN0-xVXocD7Daw?e=m1JDE0

CCTV Cameras

Our school has had CCTV cameras installed for many years to support the
wellbeing of students and all on site. The cameras are accompanied by
clearly marked signage on the buildings. These cameras are currently facing
the staff car park, front gate, basketball court and handball court capturing
playground areas and adjacent buildings and amenities.

CCTV cameras support safety and if needed, further assessment and
understanding of incidents involving anyone on site.

Privacy laws apply to CCTV files and their access. Further information may be
found at CCTV - use of closed circuit cameras. All files are held on secure
and encrypted Department drives. If you have any questions about the use
of CCTV footage, you are welcome to contact me via the school email address
bondi-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Opportunity Class and Selective High School Applications
Is your child currently in Year 3 or Year 5?

Learn more about going to a selective high school or opportunity class.
Visit:_ education.nsw.gov.au/shs-oc

Applications for Parents Click here
Lodging Your Application Click here
Information for parents Click here
Student Hub Click here

With my very best wishes

Principal


https://education.nsw.gov.au/rights-and-accountability/legal-issues-bulletins/cctv-use-of-close-circuit-cameras
mailto:bondi-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://education.nsw.gov.au/shs-oc
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/choosing-a-school-setting/selective-high-schools?utm_source=sfmc&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=20241031_MartinGraham_SelectiveHighSchoolChanges_AllPrincipals&utm_term=Selective+high+schools+and+opportunity+classes&utm_id=212123&sfmc_id=44108379
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/media/Submit_your_application_in_5_steps.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/media/parents_applying_for_selective_education.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/students/oc-and-shs?utm_source=sfmc&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=20241031_MartinGraham_SelectiveHighSchoolChanges_AllPrincipals&utm_term=Selective+high+schools+and+opportunity+classes+%E2%80%93+information+for+students&utm_id=212123&sfmc_id=44108379
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Dear parents and carers,

How the term is flying! It's hard to believe that we have already come to the
end of Week 6. Our kids are continuing to thrive, aiming high in their learning
and we have many wonderful events, activities and initiatives happening for
our students.

Remembrance Day

| was extremely proud to accompany our school
captains to the local Remembrance Day service last
week. The grey sky seemed fitting as they stood
tall in their uniforms, respectfully reflecting on the
meaning of Remembrance Day and listening to the
moving speeches, Last Post and choral tributes.
These moments, are always important in shaping
understanding of service, sacrifice, and gratitude.
You can read all about the amazing SRC
Remembrance Day initiatives further down the
newsletter.

Staffing Update

Congratulations to Miss Georgia Devenish who will be next year joining the
Orange Grove Public School team. Georgia has been such an asset to our
school, with her dedication to teaching for 3 years on the Kindy team as well
as leading the First Nations Committee, including many new initiatives and
opportunities for our students who are Aboriginal. We will miss Georgia, but
wish her the very best as she embarks on her next adventure (which is much
closer to home for her!) Thank you, Georgia!

We are very excited to be welcoming Mrs Richardson and Ms Martin back from
leave in 2025.



Shoes for 2025

As we head towards the end of the year, we know that soon families will be
starting to think about purchasing school shoes for 2025. Just a reminder that
all shoes and laces should be plain black please. This applies to both sports
shoes and non-sports shoes. The great thing is that with our shoes being all
black all of the time, they are interchangeable ie. sport shoes can be worn on
non-sports days if they are more comfortable than leather shoes. Thank you
for supporting our goal of having all students looking and feeling part of the
Bondi team!

Swimming Carnival 2025

Thank you to our wonderful community for keeping up to date with our school
calendar on SchoolBytes. Many of you will have noticed with the change of our
students' start date, our swimming carnival now falls on the first day back at
school (Thursday February, 6). We will send out permission notes with more
information by the end of this term. A reminder that all students in Years 3-6
are expected to attend. Students in Year 2, who turn 8 in 2025 and will be
competing in the 50m events, will also be invited to attend.

| look forward to touching base again soon. Have a wonderful end to the term!

Kind regards,
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Deputy Principal )
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Library Stocktake

It has been so wonderful to see students
borrowing books each week and getting
to explore imaginary worlds created by a
huge range of Australian and international
authors. Our non-fiction section has also
been very popular, with books about sport
and dinosaurs proving to be a favourite.

A massive thank you to those families who borrow, read and returnin a
timely manner, allowing other students to have a chance to borrow popular
and sought after books!

It is getting close to that time of the year where all the books in the library
need to be accounted for. As such, all borrowing has finished for the year
and the great book hunt begins! Next week, a report will be printed off with
books that have been signed out against your child’s name and a paper
reminder will be sent home with the students. Please send the books in
with your child. They can return books to the library on any day of the
week, and do not have to wait for their library day to do so.

If you are having trouble locating a book, please get in touch via the
school's email.

Mr White



3R with Mr Nathan Rowe

This term in 3R, we've explored exciting topics
across all subjects! In visual arts, students created
optical illusions inspired by M.C. Escher, using line,
shape, and shading to produce striking ‘Op Art." This
complemented our mathematics unit on 3D objects,
where students identified prisms and pyramids
through hands-on activities and discovered how
different shapes form incredible illusions. They also
worked on addition and subtraction algorithms and
solved money problems involving change.

In geography, we've focused on sustainability,
researching how people and communities
worldwide care for the environment. Using Canva,
students presented their findings on leading
sustainable countries, highlighting their research
and digital skills. In literacy, students have planned,
drafted, and published narrative stories using
picture prompts. By following the ‘narrative
mountain’, they developed detailed characters and
settings, incorporating figurative language,
descriptive adjectives, and dialogue to bring their
ideas to life.

Many students have shown outstanding effort and
commitment throughout the year, earning their
well-deserved Gold Awards—a wonderful way to
celebrate their hard work and achievements!



2M with Mr Mitchell Suey

This term in 2M, we have been working hard in and
out of the classroom. In Personal Development and
Health (PDH) we have focused on how each of us can
be a person of benefit. This has inspired students to
be thinking about how we can build others up that are
around us. During the session, students took a
moment to share a time in 2M when someone had
"filled their bucket" by showing kindness. It was
wonderful to see so many beautiful examples of
generosity and compassion to reflect on and feel
proud of.

In Literacy, 2M has been focusing on writing
persuasive texts about the importance of trees. The
students have been using the OREO structure
(Opinion, Reason, Explanation, Opinion Restated/Call
to Action) to help organise their ideas clearly and
effectively. To ensure our arguments were compelling,
we added specialised vocabulary, high-modality
words, and rhetorical questions. The students worked
hard to create persuasive texts that not only
showcased their writing skills but also emphasised the
critical role trees play.



KO with Mr Eoghan O’'Muirgheasa

What a busy few weeks we have been having in
KO! With gymnastics, kitchen, garden, our
excursion to the Botanical Gardens and all the
learning we have been doing in class, the children
have been making great progress and having lots
of fun along the way

During our English lessons, we have been working
on creating compound sentences, using adjectives
and writing interesting stories. This week we have
been using the story ‘Koala Lou’ by Mem Fox and
‘Nannie Loves’ by Kylie Dunstan to inspire our
writing. The children have loved writing their
compound sentences and reading them out to the
class.

During our mathematic lessons, we have been
learning different strategies for addition and
subtraction. We have used our ‘Friends of 10’
strategy, concrete materials and number lines too.
The children have been collecting and representing
data and answering questions based on the
graphs. We loved tallying our favourite smoothie
during our kitchen session. We have also been
investigating 2D shapes. We were naming them,
making them and using them to create pictures
with some interesting results.



Seasons for Growth and Aussie Optimism
We have had a wonderful year, successfully completing 2
rounds of both the ‘Seasons for Growth’ wellbeing program
and ‘Aussie Optimism’ social life skills program at BPS.

Some Early Stage 1 students participated in the ‘Seasons

for Growth’ program this term and last term and learnt

about change, loss and how to process emotions.

When asked what they liked about the program they reported:
e “l liked it when we danced.”
e “lt was so fun.”
e “l liked my medal and I liked the class.”

Some Year 3 students participated in the ‘Aussie Optimism’ program this
term and last term and learnt about emotional and social skills, how to
recognise ‘body clues’ for different feelings and a range of coping strategies.
When asked what they liked about the program and what they learnt they
reported:

e "It was fun. | learnt about empathy.”

e “It's good to understand feelings.”

e “| learnt that other people have feelings too.”

e “To be sad when | needed to be.”



Debating

Our brave debating teams embarked on their final round of competition,
heading off to debate against Glenmore Road at the hosting school of
Woollahra Public.

The A team were up first, this round assigned to the negative team for the
topic “We should stop selling bottled water.” The team put on an absolutely
decisive win, with an incredible amount of preparation put into the debate by
all 6 team members including Winnie, Atticus and Archie, and powerhouse
performances by all three speakers Freja, Neve, and Wren.

The B Team were up next, and faced off against some tough opponents who
had also worked tirelessly in preparing for this debate. We were the negative
team for the topic “Public transport should be free”. Frankie led the charge
with an incredible opening performance, and despite Cesare and Yasi's best
efforts in rebuttals we ended up without the win in our first loss of the
tournament. Wonderful preparative work to note also by our other team
members Kaya, Mia, and Baz.

A special mention to our B Team for coming away with a tied 1st place overall
in the competition! We wish our A team debaters all the best on their bright
High School debating futures, and look forward to this year’s B team stepping
into the A team next year. Best of luck for try-outs for our new B team
members to be selected from year 5 next year as well!

Mr Forbes



Yarn Time Excursion with Wairoa

This Wednesday, our Yarn Time students joined students, teachers and
parents from Wairoa School for an excursion to Centennial Park. It was a
fantastic day and a great opportunity to connect and explore together.
Students took part in a variety of activities, including identifying marine
animals, going on a ‘bird bingo’ walk, and creating maps with natural
materials, all under the guidance of Jess.

Thanks to everyone who made the day possible, and to the parents who
joined us for the day!

Miss Devenish



Kindergarten Excursion to the Royal Botanic

Gardens

On Thursday, 14 November, Kindergarten students visited the Royal Botanic
Gardens. The excursion complimented our geography unit where we have
been learning about places that are special and maps. Educators from the
Botanic Gardens showed us around and helped explore the features of the
garden to discover why it is special and learn how to take care of it.

It was a great time of year to be visiting the gardens as lots of flowers were
blooming and there was lots of colour throughout. Here are some quotes
from our students:

Arthur - ' liked the Botanical garden because we saw some dotted eels.’

Harvey - ‘It is such a beautiful place and we had fun making things with the
fallen treasures.’



Year 2 Swimming Scheme

During Weeks 3 and 4, Year 2 participated in the
NSW DoE Swimming Scheme at Botany Aquatic
Centre. The NSW Department of Education School
Swimming Scheme is an intensive learn to swim
program, which develops water confidence and
provides students with basic skills in water safety
and survival. The scheme is conducted over ten
days. Each daily lesson is 45 minutes.

Students were placed in different groups to focus
on a range of targeted survival and swimming
skills. They were taught the correct form and
movement for the strokes they were learning or
refining over the two week period. To wrap up
each session, students engaged in fun, interactive
games that not only reinforced their skills but also
kept the atmosphere lively and enjoyable, leaving
them with big smiles on their faces! Well done,
Year 2!



Stage 3 Surfing

This term Stage 3 students have been learning to
surf down on Bondi Beach with local company
‘Let’s Go Surfing'.

The students have 5 lessons in total, spanning
over 5 weeks, where they learn all about surf and
beach safety and practise their skills on a
surfboard. As a stage 3 teacher it is a highlight of
the year to see the students having so much fun
together, getting the opportunity to enjoy and
share a sport that is a huge part of their culture
and community.

It has been amazing to see the support, resilience,
bravery and happiness that the cohort have
shown towards one another when trying to catch
waves or playing beach games. It has also been a
privilege to see their maturity when it comes to
courtesy in public, allowing people to go ahead of
them and using their manners in very busy
environments.



NSW Sustainability Awards 2024 Minister’'s Young

Climate Champion

Dallas and Bondi Public School have been selected as finalists in the NSW
Minister's Young Climate Champion Awards, which took place last Friday evening
at the Australian National Maritime Museum.

The Minister’s Young Climate Champion Award recognises young innovators aged
under 18 years who bring bold ideas for a safe and thriving climate future. Young
and passionate minds who have taken outstanding actions that benefit the
sustainability of their communities and help address climate change were
showcased in this award, celebrating young people with drive, commitment and a
passion for sustainability and the environment.

Dallas was nominated for his ‘Sea, Snap, Save’ App which is now used by the NSW
Department of Primary Industries ‘Fish Smart’ App to report sightings of the
critically endangered Grey Nurse Shark and up to 40 other endangered marine
species.

We congratulate Dallas on this outstanding achievement, inspired by a homework
task set by his teachers!
Winners of the NSW Sustainability Awards 2024 - Banksia Foundation

Sporting Success

We are also in awe of Arlo, a budding sportsperson who has just made the NSW
indoor soccer team under 12s. He is the youngest team member, and the
Nationals tournament will be held in Melbourne in January.

He has had an amazing year after being selected for the team in Japan and
winning the NSW PSSA soccer in Tamworth.

Arlo was also scouted by Western Sydney Wanderers and has been training with
them. Arlo has worked hard to get to this point in his sporting career, and we
know he has a bright future ahead of him.


https://banksiafdn.com/nsw-winners-2/

SRC - Remembrance Day

This year's Remembrance Day was a huge success thanks to the SRC's
Remembrance Day initiatives and classroom projects which are planned

in their weekly meetings prior to the day. The SRC collaborated together and
decided on a variety of art projects that their peers could do to celebrate the day.
The SRC thought that this was a great opportunity for the Kindy and Year 4
buddies to connect by creating hand prints together, whilst the rest of the classes
would create art to help decorate the stall.

The biscuit stall was another fantastic initiative designed by the SRC, where the
SRC would bake Anzac biscuits and sell them at the end of Remembrance Day to
raise money that would be donated towards a charity of their choice. They
decided on donating to Legacy as it was a charity that specifically helps families of
veterans who had lost their lives or sacrificed their health.

L L]
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Waverley Council Youth summit

Three of Bondi Public School's school captains; Wren, Lilly and Atticus
had the privilege of representing our school at the Waverley Youth
Summit on Friday, 15th November.

The students got to meet and work with Joshua Spicer and Nicole Fairley, who
stated that it was an honour to meet and speak to such thoughtful, focused, and
inspiring young people.

The summit was attended by 33 students from 8 local primary and secondary
schools. Our students explored and gave opinions on the priority issues identified
by the Waverley Community. They collaborated with peers from the other schools
on developing clear actions to address these issues. We heard that it is important
for our community’s wellbeing that we have:

e a connected and caring community that fosters positive mental health and
has accessible support services

e a community that embraces its cultural diversity, is inclusive and fosters
belonging

e a community that is safe, where we address bullying, treat each other
respectfully, and appreciate our differences

e connection to nature and care for our greenspaces promoting biodiversity
and safe, relaxing spaces to socialise

e aclean environment caring for our water quality, reducing, and managing
waste

e accessible and affordable public transport, with free travel to and from school.

Bondi Public School commends our captains on the exceptional effort they have
put into representing our school this semester.



Wellie, you're back!

At BPS, every classroom has the Positive Behaviour for Learning
Response Chart (seen below) to help students understand and follow our
expectations for behaviour. This chart highlights the importance of
rewarding positive actions and provides clear steps for improving
behaviour when needed.

Why is it important?
e Clear expectations: Students know exactly what is expected of them.
» Positive reinforcement: Good behaviour is recognised and
celebrated.
e Consistency: All students are held to the same high standards no
matter who is teaching them.
e Growth mindset: Encourages students to keep improving, even when
things don't go perfectly.
Please note that the PBL strategies are tailored to fit the needs of each
class/individual student. For instance, Kindergarten students are primarily
encouraged with verbal praise, while older students may use individual
behaviour charts on their desks to help them stay accountable and
develop independence (see below).

By using the PBL Behaviour Chart, we're creating a positive, focused, and
respectful school environment where all students can thrive. Thank you
for supporting this initiative at home!

Miss Sinclair, PBL Team Leader












2024 Halloween Fete!!!

We have crunched all the
numbers and are thrilled to
announce that

the 2024 Halloween Fete
raised $62,000!!!!

Such a huge amount for our
school and we know that we
can do lots of wonderful things
with these funds.

Be sure to come along to the
P&C Meeting next week to
have your say as to what we
will use those funds for.

Another huge shout out to
our entire community for all
their hard work and another
shout out to our sponsors as
well.

Christmas Markets

Coming up on Saturday December 7th from 8am - 12pm, not only can you
collect your pre-purchased Christmas Tree but you can also buy your gifts from
our community stalls showcasing their wares on the day.

If you're interested in hosting a stall, please reach out to Heidi on 0403 238 005
or email bondipublicschoolpcsec@gmail.com

Come along for a browse and enjoy the fun morning!


mailto:bondipublicschoolpcsec@gmail.com

Term 4 P&C Meeting

The Term 4 P&C Meeting and AGM is coming up on Wednesday, 27th November
at 6.30 pm and will be held at our Bondi Public School Library.

Please come and ‘Join the Conversation’ with us to vote for the new P&C
executive team for 2025! We will be farewelling Leonie du Bois and Zoe Pester
from the executive team,who have volunteered so much time and energy to all
things BPS. This means that we will need more people to put their hands up to
join the P&C executive team.

Being involved in the P&C is a great way to connect with the school and your kids
love seeing you be active in their school life. We are looking to build our
community engagement and to do that we need all of our voices.

At this meeting all executive positions will become vacant and then filled by
nomination. A reminder that only financial members can vote.

Office bearer roles for the Bondi Public P&C are:
e President
e Vice President x 2
e Treasurer
e Secretary

Additionally, sub committee roles for:
e Communications Lead
e Events Lead

How to get involved

If you are thinking you would like to be more involved in any capacity, please
reach out to any of the executive team (Judii, Leonie, Zoe, Candace, Kate or send
an email to bondipublicschoolpcsec@gmail.com) and we can help you with
your decision.



mailto:bondipublicschoolpcsec@gmail.com

Meeting details

6.30 - 7pm: 2024 AGM and election of 2025 P&C Executive

7 - 7.15pm: Presentation by ongoing sponsors OrthoBoutique

7.15 - 8.30pm: Term 4 P&C Meeting with new executive RSVP with your
attendance here

Questions or would like an item added to the agenda, send an email to:
bondipublicschoolpcsec@gmail.com

FUTY Yoga

A reminder that our wonderful From Us To
You Yoga team runs sessions in the hall every
Friday morning for $10.

Join them for an hour to give back to yourself
with yoga, that will change from week to week
to suit all manners of self-care.

All proceeds will go to the P&C. All are
welcome! BYO mat and blanket or shawl. The
school car park will be open on Henderson St.

Book your spot today -
https://bondipublicpandc.com/products/co
mmunity-yoga
Canteen Update
Birthday Freezie Reminder:
Please note birthday Freezies and chocolate mini muffins require a minimum of
3 working days notice and do not include holidays. Please email your order to
canteenbondi@gmail.com

Thanks to all of our wonderful carer volunteers who are helping out in the
canteen. We always need help though! Tuesdays and Fridays are our busiest days
- if you have time on these days, please consider signing up to help out for an
hour or two:

https://bondipublicpandc.com/blogs/volunteering/canteen

REMINDER: Only parents should be using Flexischools to order from the
canteen and children’s names should match their enrolment.


mailto:canteenbondi@gmail.com
https://bondipublicpandc.com/blogs/volunteering/canteen

Uniform Shop Update
We are fully stocked for all uniform items including cotton polos so come on in to
collect or shop online for class delivery of any of your uniform needs.

ALL STUDENTS NEED TO BE IN FULL NEW SCHOOL UNIFORM FOR THE START
OF 2025.

We can also always use volunteers at the uniform shop and it can even be outside
of our opening hours as there are always orders to pack and items to sort. If you
can help, please use the links below to let us know.

An Ongoing Call Out for Volunteers for 2024/2025

In case, after reading all of this and seeing our calls for volunteers you thought we
didn't need anyone, think again!!! We ALWAYS need volunteers!! None of the work
the P&C do is possible without volunteers. If you can help out in anyway, get in
touch via this link - https://bondipublicpandc.com/pages/volunteering

Options to volunteer are endless and we can utilise any skill level!

e Uniform Shop - packing orders and serving; Mon, Wed, Fri 8.45 - 9.15am

e Canteen - help with food prep, no skills necessary; Mon - Fri 9am - 2pm (for any
amount of time that you can spare)

e BBQs at events throughout the year - if you can use tongs, let us know; various
times and dates

e Anything else you may think of, reach out and get in touch!

Look after yourselves!

Kate, Judii, Leonie, Zoe &
Candace



https://bondipublicpandc.com/pages/volunteering








































